
TOWN OF DURHAM 
SELECT BOARD 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
January 5, 2021 

 
Members present via Zoom: Kevin Nadeau, Chair; Rob Pontau, Vice Chair; 
Richard George; Marc Farrin; Todd Beaulieu 
 
Also present via Zoom: David Barrett, Maine Municipal Association 
 
Kevin Nadeau opens the meeting at 6:08 p.m. 
 
Kevin Nadeau gives a brief overview of the meeting, which is to hear input 
from the community regarding the search for Durham’s first Town Manager. 
 
David Barrett gives his background and an overview of his/MMA’s role in the 
Town Manager search. 
 
Lois Kilby-Chesley points out that the advertised start time for tonight’s 
meeting was in error. Kevin Nadeau pauses the town manager search 
discussion until the advertised time, and moves the discussion to a possible 
new domain for Durham, in response to the email hacking situation. After a 
brief discussion, the subject is tabled to a future meeting after more 
information is gathered. 
 
The time is now in line with what was advertised for the meeting, so the 
discussion returns to the Town Manager search. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Comments are heard from: Lois Kilby-Chesley; Michelle Ritcheson; Heather 
Roy; Debbie Oliver; Leigh Fisher; Terry Kirk; Candace deCsipkes; and Anne 
Torregrossa. 
 
Kevin Nadeau closes the Public Comment portion of the meeting. 
 
The Select Board and David Barrett discuss how to involve non-board 
members and Town of Durham employees in the Town Manager interview 
process. 



 
Kevin Nadeau Moves to Adjourn at 7:49 p.m. Rob Pontau Seconds. 
Motion Carries 5-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Kathy Dion 
Meetings Secretary 


